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	The County Park Board met at 10:30 a.m. as set.  County Park Board members present were Michael Axt, Troy Stein, Shannon Dieterle, Roddy Schilling and Sandra Felchle by zoom  Others present:  Samantha DuMunbrun, County Park Manager; Allan Tinker, McClusky Gazette Editor.

	Chairman Axt called the meeting to order.  The minutes were read and it was moved by County Park Commissioner Dieterle to approve the minutes as read, seconded by County Park Commissioner Schilling.   Upon roll call vote – Dieterle – yes, Schilling – yes, Stein – yes, Felchle – yes, Axt – yes  Motion carried.

	Axt reported the GDCD grant was declined due to sewer upgrades are ineligible for a GDCD grant.

	Dieterle reported he met with Ramjack, Bismarck, finally after a few cancellations due to weather he inspect the 4-H building with the upheaving of poles and discussion to resolve the issue.  Ramjack brought a transit to measure within the 4-H building.  Not much for solutions at that point. One suggestion Ramjack stated was to do a relief cut in the cement floor of the 4-H building. Discussion with board members was to cut poles off some, anchor poles down and place drain tile down around the 4-H building.  Dieterle reported also the east side entrance door jam of the 4-H building should be replaced.

	DeMunbrun reported the main vault toilets were pumped out by M & S Septic Service, Wilton, and vault is still filling up by ground water seeping in.  DuMunbrun has not turned the water on until next week due to the night temps are still 30 degrees.  The bathroom shower heads will be changed out.  Some of the 50 amp camper site hookups need to be updated and will be changed out. DeMunbrun will check all electrical hookups at the camper sites next week to make sure they are working.  DuMunbrun will contact the County Road crew to help install the docks and extra signs. Lavern Laib and Lauren Vietz will help spray the weeds for the first time to know what weeds to spray and what spray to use.  Not mowing some areas were discussed.  

	The Auditor reported the grant with the Bureau of Reclamation was sent in on May1st for the 
4-H building sewer system upgrade in the amount of $28,500 and the 4-H building drain tile and landscaping in the amount of $152,000 at 50% grant.  The consensus of the County Park Board was to concentrate on completing the sewer system this year and find a contractor to cut poles down in the 4-H building for next year, etc.  A couple of events are scheduled already for at the 4-H building this summer. So the 4-H building sewer system upgrade needs to be done in between events.

	Stein, requested if Mark Gahner can mow arena area and have the hay. No one had an issue with it so Gahner can go ahead and mow when ready.  Stein inquired about getting another dock for boat access west of the beach before the boat landing area. No action taken.

	The following bills were approved and paid:

M&S Septic Service, $200.00; Ecolab Pest, $97.95

	It was moved by Park Commissioner Dieterle to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Park Commissioner Stein.  Motion carried.
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